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Published bi-weekly for Q
- Tyler State College personnel

September 6, 1974
Vol 1/No 19

BIDS OPENED AT REGENTS MEETING

The TSC Board of Regents opened bids from six
contractors for Phase I construction Wednes-
day, discussed compromises and alternates and
academic priorities, and decided to reconvene
at 3 p.m. next Wednesday for a decision.

Apparent Tow bidder was Ailen M. Campbell Co.
of Tyler. The firm's base proposal was
$7,392,000 with construction to be completed
by April 1, 1976.

With alternate buildings added, athletic
fields and other facilities such as parking,
the maximum bid from the Campbell Co. was
$9,142,000.

Other bidders were Fleetwood Construction Co.
and Zapata Warrior Constructors, both of
Houston; Frank J. Rooney Co., Dallas; Texas
Olson Construction Co. of Addison; and Log-
gins Construction Co. of Tyler.

President Stewart and Vice President for
Fiscal Affairs John R. Sawyer explained that
actual construction funds available are
$7,936,501.

(Continued on last page)




WELCOME THE NEW FACULTY

The following pages of Intercom are devoted
to the welcoming of the new full-time fac-
ulty members who Jjoined the TSC family
Sept. 1.

'DR. BARRY GREEN

Assistant Professor of Education

Dr. Green attended Rutgers University in
New Brunswick, N. J., and in May 1974 re-
ceived his doctorate from Boston University,
Mass. He has instructed physical education,
K-12, health education, and history at
Rutgers Preparatory School in Somerset, N.dJ.;
has been as assistant professor of physical
education at Rhode Island College in Provi-
dence, Rhode Island; and has been a guest
professor in physical education, an asso-
ciate in the Teacher Certification Experi-
mental Program, and an instructor of Teacher
Behavior for Majors studentsat East Strouds-
burg State College, Penn. Before joining
TSC, he served as the director of HPE at
South Orange - Maplewood School District in
South Orange, N.J.

DR. PATRICIA A. GAJDA

Assistant Professor of History
Dr. Gajda attended St. John Co]]ege, Western

Reserve University and Case Western Reserve
University, all in Cleveland, Ohio. She
was an elementary teacher at St. Monica
School in Farfield Heights, Ohio, and at the
Department of Defense Schools in Gelnhausen,
Germany, and has served as an instructor of
social science at Dyke College in Cleveland,
Ohio. Dr. Gajda was a visiting lecturer at
Digby Stuart College in London, England, and
was a lecturer at John Carroll University
and Cuyahoga Community College, both in
Cleveland, prior to her joining the TSC
family.



DR. H. MILTON JONES

Professor of Business

Dr. Jones attended Berea College in Berea,
Kentucky, and Indiana University in Bloom-
ington, Indiana. He received his doctorate
from the University of Southern California
in Los Angeles. Dr. Jones has been an
instructor of accounting at Muskingum Col-
lege in New Concord, Ohio, and was serving
as professor of accounting at California
State University in Los Angeles before
coming to Tyler State.

DR. WINIFRED A. MAYFIELD

Dean, School of Technical and Vocational
Studies & Associate Professor of Education
Dr. Mayfield received his B.A., M.Ed. and
D.Ed. from Texas A&M University in Bryan.
He taught for the Palestine Independent
School District; was director of industrial
education for the Snyder Independent School
District; and was a teacher and program
consultant for the Bryan Independent School
District. He also served as State Consul-
tant for the Texas Education Agency in
Austin. Dr. Mayfield was an associate pro-
fessor at Texas A &M University before he
accepted his new position at TSC.

NOAH W. MCCAIN

Media Specialist and Instructor of Education
Noah W. McCain attended Texas Wesleyan Col-
lege in Ft. Worth and received his M.R.E.
degree from Texas Christian University in
Ft. Worth. He has done graduate work at
Kansas State Teachers College, East Texas
State University, University of Texas at
Austin, and Southwest Texas State University.
McCain has five years experience as a radio/
television service technician and has served
as pastor of several Methodist churches,
including Minister of Education at the First
Méthodist Church in Emporia, Kansas. He was
previously an audiovisual specialist and an
instructor of audiovisual services at San
Antonio College, San Antonio, Texas.



DR. JAMES RAY STEWART

Assistant Professor of Biology and Chemistry
Dr. Stewart attended North Texas State Uni-
versity, University of Alabama at Tuscaloosa
and received his Ph.D. from The University
of Texas at Austin. He taught biology for
the Midland Independent School District,
Midland, Texas; was concurrently an instruc-
tor and graduate student at Sam Houston
State University in Huntsville, Texas; was
a graduate assistant at the University of
Texas at Austin and later became supervisor
of biology 1labs, Division of Biological
Science. Prior to his move to Tyler State,
he was doing postdoctoral research and
teaching at the University of Texas Health
Science Center in San Antonio.

DR. JOHN HOWARD SPURGIN

Assistant Professor of Political Science

Dr. Spurgin attended the Universityof Tulsa,
Oklahoma, and the University of Denver, Col-
orado, where he received his Ph.D. He was
a teaching assistant at the University of
Denver and an instructor of political science
at Midwestern University in Wichita Falls,
Texas.

STEPHEN W. MCDANIEL

Instructor of Business

McDaniel received his B.B.A. and M.B.A.
from Texas A&M University where he also
served as a teaching assistant. He ac-
quired experience in the field of manage-
ment while serving as a management trainee
for the J. C. Penney Company in Tyler.
Before joining Tyler State College, he was
a student worker at Texas A&M.



FRANK ROBINSON WILLIAMS

Instructor of Sociology

WiTtliams attended East Texas State Univer-
sity and is presently working on his doc-
torate at North Texas State University. He
was an assistant instructor at ETSU and a
teaching fellow at NTSU. Before assuming
duties at Tyler State College, he served as
a research assistant at NTSU.

DR. GARY LEE WRIGHT

Associate Professor of Education

Dr. Wright attended Blackhawk Junior College
in Moline, I11., Augustana College in Rock
Island, IT11., and Scuthern I1linois Univer-
sity in Carbondale, I11., where he recieved
his Ph.D. He taught geography, English and
reading in the Galesburg School District in
Moline, I11. Before moving to TSC, he was
an assistant professor of education at West-
ern I1linois University in Macomb.

DR. MARILYN YOUNG

Assistant Professor of Business

Dr. Young received her B.S.B.A., M.B.A.,
and Ph.D. from the University of Arkansas
in Fayetteville. She has been an instructor
of business at the College of the Ozarks in
Clarksville, Ark.; instructor of business at
the University of Arkansas in Fayetteville;
assistant professor of business as South-
eastern Lcuisiana University in Hammond; and
assistant professor of business, Off-Campus
Graduate Program. University of Arkansas at
Little Rock.



(Continued from front page)

Subtracting about $200,000 for a contigencies
fund would leave $7,736,501. This would be
approximately $1million short of enough funds
to build all of the alternate facilities.

Dr. Stewart said that the board and admini-
stration were not completely surprised but
were disappointed because of the shortage of
appropriated funds.

He mentioned that the shortage of funds were
due primarily because of the economic situa-
tion over the past several months. He said
that this is why nine alternates were taken
with the base bid proposal.

The regents voted to recess the meeting until
next Wednesday. During the week they will be
trying to determine what alternates on the bid
tabulation table plus the base proposal would
provide the best Phase I construction program.

Dr. Stewart met Thursday with Dr. J. Paxton
Hart, president of the Faculty Senate, and
Dr. Carl Roddy, chairman of the physical plant
committee of the Faculty Senate, to explain
the details of the regents meeting so they
could relate the information to other members
of the faculty.

INTERCOM is published every other Friday
(excluding holidays) for Tyler State College
personnel. Deadline for submission of writ-
ten material is 10 a.m. Wednesday before
publication. The information is collected,
edited and written in the Public Information
Office, Room 202, Extension 51.
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